
October 1, 2023


4th Qtr Rpt. HOLLIDAYSBURG VETERANS HOME


Since MAY 2, 2023, the ground breaking  tents for guests and 
dignitaries of the Commonwealth came down and earth moving 
equipment began grading the site for the new building. One of the 
construction casualties was parking space for visitors and 
Council. Yet the Staff and Volunteers seemed to adjust to 
conditions and Council as well, so life goes on at HVH. 


.With the building underway, and the new leadership of the 
Commonwealth in-place, Council’s need for replacements is 
beginning to move in a more orderly fashion. The ne 
Representative for the MOPH was appointed and seated at the 
2nd Qtr. meeting. Anew vacancy for the MOAA representative is 
moving apace, with a resignation for the departing member, and 
the credential, recommendation and bio for the new candidate 
have been received by the PAWC MOAA member. A third opening 
needing a member is nearing close with inquiries for a potential 
candidate. 


We have been requested to put our minutes on-line with the 
DMVA facilitating the process. To meet our Council’s 
responsibilities, a Council Secretary has been elected to fill the 
post. The Secretary of Council will certify and sign the final 
accepted minutes as they are approved by Council. In the 
absence of the Secretary, the Council President will fulfill this 
duty. 


Duffy Hines, Marine Corps League.

President, HVH Advisory Council

814-276-3535

<duffyhines70@gmail.com>



